STAATSKOERANT, 2 DESEMBER 2022 No. 47634 85

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE AND CONSTITUTIONAL DEVELOPMENT

NO. R. 2829 2 December 2022

INVITATION FOR PUBLIC COMMENTS
PROMOTION OF NATIONAL UNITY AND RECONCILIATION ACT, 1995
REGULATIONS RELATING TO HOUSING ASSISTANCE TO VICTIMS, 2022

1. The Department of Justice and Constitutional Development invites interested parties to submit
written comments on the draft Regulations Relating to Housing Assistance to Victims, 2022 (the
Regulations).

2.  The draft Regulations are issued by the Minister of Justice and Correctional Services, as
contemplated in section 27(2) of the Promotion of National Unity and Reconciliation Act, 1995
(Act No. 34 of 1995) and are intended to rehabilitate, restore human dignity and provide
reparation to victims of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission.

3. The draft Regulations are available on the website of the Department at http://www.justice.gov.za.

4. The comments on the draft Regulations must be submitted on or before 31 January 2023,
marked for the attention of Ms R Baloyi, and—

(a) if they are forwarded by post, be addressed to—
The Director-General: Justice and Constitutional Development
Private Bag X81, Pretoria, 0001

(b) if they are delivered by hand, be delivered at—
SALU Building, Room 23.03, 316 Thabo Sehume Street, Pretoria

(c) if they are delivered by email, be emailed to Bills1@justice.gov.za

(d) if they are faxed, be faxed to 012 406 4632.

5. Further information can be obtained from Ms R Baloyi at 012 406 4769.

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za




